
STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD 

RESOLUTION NO. 70-27 

CO!1MENDING THE HONORABLE CARLEY V. PORTER 

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS: 

That on the 24th day of September, 1970, the State Water Re
sources Control Board, at a regular meeting held that day in 
Los Angeles, California, unanimously adopted and. fixed its 
seal upon the following resolution commending the Honorable 
Carley V. Porter, Assemblyman for the 38th Assembly District, 
and ordered that it be given the widest distribution and be 
published in the State Water Resources Control Board's "News 
and Views": 

WHEREAS, the State of California during the last several 
decades has experienced unique and massive water management 
problems; and 

WHEREAS, the needs of all of the State's residents for a plen
tiful, high quality water supply and for a beautiful water 
enviro~~ent are among the foremost of concerns in the minds of all 

• 
of the people of the State; and 

WHEREAS, the Legislature of the State of California responded 
to the needs with unique, imaginative and farsighted legisla
tion that resulted in the State Water Project and today is 
resul ting in a maj or effort to improve the quality of our 
waters; and 

WHEREAS, Carley V. Porter has been the principal legislative 
force and author of every significant and major innovative 
program of water resources management for the State; and 

. . 
WHEREAS, as principal author of the Clean Water Bond Act, which 

. will be on the November ballot as Proposition One, he has proven 
responsive to the critical financial needs of local agencies 
and communities; and 

WHEREAS, his untiring efforts in recent years to implement a 
broader concept of water resources management, including water 
quality and quantity conSiderations, have set an example for 
the rest of the nation; and 

WHEREAS, most recently he has co-authored bills which estab
lished the State Water Resources Control Board and provided 
it with the most effective pollution control tools available 

• 
to any state administration; and 



• 
WHEREAS, hundreds of distinguished Californians will gather 
in Los Angeles on September 211, 1970, to pay tribute to him; 
now, therefore, be it 

RESOLVED, that the State Water Resources Control Board ex
presses its appreciation for his encouragement, support and 
gUidance duril~ the Board's formative years; and be it further 

RESOLVED, that the State Water Resources Control Board con

gratulates Carley V. Porter on a record of water achievement
 
that is unmatched by any single state legislator in this or
 
any other of the fifty states; and be it further
 

RESOLVED, that the State Water Resources Control Board wishes
 
him continued success in his efforts to build better and more
 
effective water programs for California.
 

Kerry W. Mulligan, Chairman 

E. F. Dibble, Vice Chairman 

Norman B. Hume, Member 

Ronald B. Robie, Member 

W. W. Adams, Member 
ATTEST: 

• 

•
 




